Student Records Release

Question:

We recently received a request for records regarding a former student who is now 20 years old. The requestor faxed a
release of information that was signed by the former student. Are we required to send a letter to the former student

notifying him of the request?

Answer:

If you receive a signed release from a now adult student, yes, you can release the documents. Likewise, if
you receive a signed release from a parent of a minor student, you may release the documents. There is no
need at that stage to notify the student or family of the request as they permitted the request by signing the
release.
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Ask ISBA is a service of the Idaho School Boards Association. Questions may be published online at www.idsba.org or in ISBA’s quarterly magazine, the SLATE.

DISCLAIMER: The Idaho School Board Association, as a service to its member school districts and school boards, provides general assistance or information regarding issues of administration
related to school districts. However, the Idaho School Board Association and its employees and agents are not legal experts, and are not intending to provide legal advice or services. The Idaho
School Board Association is not a law firm, and should not be considered to legally represent any of its member school districts, their trustees or employees. Any information, advice,
recommendations, or other assistance provided by the Idaho School Board Association to its member school districts, including the member school districts and employees, should not be
considered legal advice, etc. Each member district should retain legal counsel for the purpose of obtaining legal advice, information, recommendations, or other legal assistance, and should not
rely on information or assistance provided by the Idaho School Board Association for any legal purpose. The Idaho School Board Association will not and cannot be held liable for any advice,
recommendations, information, or other assistance provided to its member school districts, and such members should understand that such advice, etc. is provided for general and
informational purposes only. By providing this advice, the Idaho School Board Association is not and does not create any special relationship with its members, other than for the purpose of

providing general information, which should be verified with legal experts.
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